

BELFAST LIONS COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER September 2021



Current and older newsletters are available on-line at www.BelfastLionsNewsletter.com

COVID-19

During these uncertain times, the Belfast Lions Club encourages our friends and neighbours to do all they can to stay safe and healthy by following the guidelines provided by Health PEI and the Chief Public Health Officer.

For more information and updates on the current pandemic situation, visit the PEI Government's COVID-19 information website - https://www.princeedwardisland.ca/en/topic/covid-19. Further information is also available on their Facebook page at https://www.facebook.com/govpe/.

Be safe and stay healthy!

Wood Islands and Area Development Corporation

Millick Junction → presented our first 2021 Music at the Gazebo on August 14th. Thank-you Len, Edna, Wayne, Kenny and Urban, for spending an afternoon in music and song. We shall do this again! Keep watch on our Facebook for September events. Weather pending.

Activities by the Sea ~ on August 19th, At the Wood Islands Lighthouse, was enjoyed by kids and adults alike. A bit of BAWG net dipping for critters from the sea and WIADC, making a sailboat, with a rudder and mast, out of a shingle. A good time setting sail and catching them again. We all became avid sailors!

Chalk Board at the Plaza \sim For September \sim We have a black chalk board at our plaza and would like to have your ideas of a My To-Do Item for 2021. What remains on your bucket list for 2021?

Wood Islands Liquor Store September Hours ~ Monday to Saturday: 10:00am to 7:00pm. Sunday: 12:00pm to 5:00pm. Closing date: September 25th.

Wood Islands Lighthouse & Museum $^{\sim}$ 9:00am to 5:30pm. September 25th, closed for the season.

Under the Roof Outdoor Farmer's Market ~ If you are interested in becoming a vendor, please contact our office. The sites available are the Freight Shed, Sign Plaza and the gazebo. Covid protocols will apply.

Sign Plaza ~ To rent a space at our sign plaza ~ free for 2021. Please contact our office for details.

Hall Rental ~ Visit our website www.woodislands.ca.

Thank you to our summer students ~ who put their time and talent into our non-profit organization. Berry Genge, Nathan Porier, Hannah MacDonald, and Dakoda McKinley.

Thank you to Zoe Hansen \sim for your great gardening skills in making Wood Islands Village a feast for the eyes.

Contact Information: E-mail <u>wiadc@woodislands.ca</u>, Phone 902-962-3761.

Belfast Consolidated School Report for September 2021

Welcome to September! Our staff is excited to be back at school and ready for the 2021-2022 school year. Our current enrollment looks to be approximately 165 students. We have two kindergarten classes this year, as well as 14 other new students joining us.

We will continue to follow the COVID-19 Protocols put in place by the Public Schools Branch from the recommendations CPHO have sent to us. We thank the parents and public in advance for their support in following the guidelines. These guidelines can be found on our website. When there are changes to the protocols, we will share them on the site.

If you are interested in helping volunteer at the school this year in art, drama, music, sport, etc., please reach out to the school, as we are always willing to have people support our students with their expertise.

We are looking forward to another safe, fun year of learning at Belfast Consolidated School!

Don't hesitate to reach out to me, or any staff if you wish to share ideas and thoughts with us.

Mr. John Munro (Principal Belfast Consolidated School)

Belfast and Area Watershed Group (BAWG)

It's been a busy season at BAWG. The summer students are finished and have worked hard on our streams, restoration projects and children's activities within our watersheds. For complete details and ongoing activities we encourage you to become a member to receive our online newsletter.

Contact Sherry at bawgpei@gmail.com leaving name, address and phone number.

Macphail Homestead

Sunday Lunch & Lecture Series:

September 5th - "Mills & Dams of Orwell" - Peter Metaxas The Lecture Series will be varied and interesting, \$30.00 for lunch and the talk. Starting at 12:30. Reservations necessary.

For more info about the Macphail Homestead or any of our events, please see our website www.macphailhomestead.ca or call 902-651-2789 and speak to Angie Jeffrey or any of our pleasant staff.

Chess Club

Thank you to all who respondents interested in forming a local Chess Club. Unfortunately, there was not sufficient interest to form a functional club. However, if anybody would like to play a game of Chess for recreational purposes, please contact Peter Metaxas at Metaxaspja@icloud.com.

Belfast Historical Society

September is upon us as we shake our heads and wonder where the summer went! As we prepare to enter another season, we do so with appreciation, and with this in mind, we want to use our space in this month's newsletter to thank some of those who have helped us over the past months. As usual, this message wouldn't be possible without the support of the Belfast Lions Club and Henry Kliner for helping our community stay connected.

Our Polly Day was very successful and once again we want to thank Alan Buchanan and Lovely Nelly for highlighting our reasons for being there! We were delighted to have the Honorable Lawrence MacAulay on stage to present us with a \$100,000.00 cheque for Accessibility Funding as we work to expand our site. We are also grateful to the people who attended and supported us with donations and the purchase of memberships.

We are pleased to announce that we have some new members joining our board this fall. (A complete list will be coming in the next newsletter.) We thank the PEI Community Foundation of PEI for the donation of \$1,400.00 to help us begin documentation of built heritage in the Belfast area. We are also beginning to collect some historical recipes, stories, quotations, and pictures for a new cookbook with cherished recipes from our community. We are grateful to BAWG for their work on the Portree road and for inviting us to create a sign portraying its history in words and pictures.

It is difficult to look ahead and predict what September will bring re: our ability to have an open meeting inside the Croft House. Stay tuned to our Facebook page or call us at 902-659-2704 if you have any questions.

Point Prim Lighthouse

Please come on down and visit us. Our staff give an amazing tour and our gift shop offers beautiful items all made by Island artists. Bring a picnic, paints and easel, scrabble game - whatever catches your fancy and enjoy the view, beauty and peace.

Hours: June 19th - September 5th 10:00am-6:00pm

Labour Day: 10:00am - 5:00pm

Last Climb: 5:45pm

The Deuce is Loose

The organizers of the Deuce Is Loose fundraiser have decided to postpone our weekly draw until further notice. The jackpot will hold steady until that time and we will resume where we left off.

Thank you all for your continued support!

Belfast Lions Club Belfast Fire Department Belfast Rec Centre Board

Rural Municipality of Belfast - Council Briefs

Items of note for the *Rural Municipality of Belfast* for the month of *September 2021*:

Congratulations to "Hopedale Paris"

Winning Horse of the 1st Race of the **KILTED** PACE - driven by Albon Doucette (it's the Race that was sponsored by us with a Blanket C)

2020/2021 Financial Statements Approved

RMB is happy to report that our Financial Statements received another glowing Audit and are now posted on the RMB Website; along with our Budget for 2021/2022 for your perusal.

Coming Soon:

Consultations on RMB's First-Ever Official Community Plan and Development Bylaw

We'll be looking for lots of community input, through our Website, Surveys, Social Media & in-person meetings – hope you can participate!

Also Coming Soon - Two Things:

- Social Media Presence in addition to our Website, RMB is now developing our own Social Media Presence, that will enable to interact more with you! Watch for the announcements!
 - Logo Contest RMB will be hosting a Logo Contest in October, to develop a new visual presence for our Municipality. Logo Contest and Parameters will be posted soon.

NOW OPEN

The RMB Municipal Office is Now Open!

To-start, for the 1st twelve months, we'll be operating with limited hours: Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday from 9:AM – Noon. Drop buy for Coffee or Tea as we navigate and establish our new Municipal presence!

Stay Safe Everyone!

Website: www.ruralmunicipalityofbelfast.com
Email: ruralmunicipalityofbelfast@gmail.com
Phone: (902) 962-2086 CAO: Bob Brooks
13056 Shore Road – Unit 103, Wood Islands, PE, COA 1RO

Camp Buchan

Drop off your pop bottles/cans and beverage containers at the shelter set up at the entrance to Camp Buchan.

Appreciate that you remove the caps and rinse the containers, helps at the recycling depot.

Your refundable containers support the yearly maintenance at Camp Buchan. *Thank You for your Support!*

Belfast Mosquito Control Program

So, what type of mosquitoes do we have?

In early August, Kyle Knysh (a PhD candidate in entomology at UPEI) ran a workshop on collecting, preserving and identifying mosquitoes for several members of the Belfast Area Watershed Group (BAWG). It turns out, it is extremely difficult to identify the exact type of mosquito that might have just bitten you, because there are very many types in PEI. In 2007, Dr. Donna Giberson of UPEI reported on several Island-wide surveys carried out between 2000 and 2004 which found 32 distinct types of mosquitoes in PEI. However, if you wanted to place a bet, the most common type found was *Ochlerotatus cantator*, more commonly known as the brown saltmarsh mosquito. While it breeds primarily in salt marshes, it can breed in fresh water as well, so it may be found away from the coast.

Our control program dealt with a huge hatch in early August which accounts for the recent upswing in mosquito numbers. Without the dedicated efforts of the control program volunteers, the increase in mosquito numbers in our area would have been much, much worse. Hatches are usually over by the end of August, so hopefully activities can be wound down then.

Memorial Bench

The Morrison family would like to say "Thank You" to the Belfast Lions Club for the beautiful bench built in memory of Blair Morrison and other Lions Club members who are no longer with us. It is my hope and wish that members of the community will use this bench to sit and enjoy the beauty, peace and quiet that nature can provide. An eagle may fly by, fish may jump, a kingfisher may swoop, but hopefully the mosquitoes won't swarm.

Thank you, Ernie Dollar, for building this beautiful bench, and all the other members of the Belfast Lions Club for coming up with this idea.

Sincerely and with heart felt thanks,

Terry Morrison, Blair's daughters and their spouses; Patricia and Nigel, Colleen and Neilson, his grandchildren; Freya, Gawen and Azarie, and his sisters; Ann, Linda, Karen and Heidi.

Free Vinyl Siding

Free vinyl siding available. All you have to do is haul it away! Siding is Ivory in colour and comes off of a $10' \times 20'$ shed. Approximately 450-500 sq. ft. and is in good condition. Please call 902-701-2071.

BURNING PERMITS ARE FREE

A friendly reminder from your Fire Department PLEASE READ THE PERMIT CAREFULLY, FRONT AND BACK

UNDER SECTION 30.(3) A PERMIT ISSUED UNDER
SUBSECTION (1) SHALL NOT BECOME VALID UNTIL THE
APPLICANT HAS NOTIFIED THE FIRE DEPARTMENT
RESPONSIBLE...AND GIVEN DETAILS OF THE FIRE

FIRE CHIEF: JASON RECTOR 388-1937
DEPUTY CHIEF: DARCY MACPHERSON 940-0174
PRESIDENT: RICHARD HEWS 213-3247

THE FIRE PREVENTION ACT, states from March to December any year... - "there shall be NO OPEN FIRES (GRASS, BUSH ETC) WITHOUT A PERMIT".

Landowners, contractors, government/private projects are required to have burning permits which are available from the Dept of Energy & Forestry District Office, West Royalty on Beach Grove Road (902-368-4800). It is VERY IMPERATIVE that the landowner check the fire index via internet, local radio stations, TV and the newspaper also report the fire index each day through the summer month. If in doubt, contact the Forestry Dept.

PLEASE NOTE THE NEW CHANGES LISTED BELOW: FAILURE TO HAVE A VALID BURNNG PERMIT WILL RESULT IN AN INVOICE, FOR SERVICES OF \$200.00 OR MORE

HAVE A SAFE SUMMER!

In Loving Memory of Rikki Schock

Mom ♥ Gramma

Your life was a blessing, your memory a treasure. — You are loved beyond words and missed beyond measure.

Bette, Brenda, Cara and family

The Belfast Lions Newsletter is sponsored by the following local businesses. The Belfast Lions Club would like to say, "Thank you!" This ongoing and generous support is what keeps this Newsletter in publication. Support your local business providers and keep Belfast strong!

Computer and Electronics Servcies

In home help for all systems PC / Mac / iOS / Android / Linux Email, Internet, Printers, Cell Phones, Networking, Virus Removal, System Tune-ups, Home Theatre, Video Monitoring, Custom Web Design and more!

Henry Kliner (902) 978-2447

henry@henrykliner.com

henrykliner.com



Summer Hours

Monday - Saturday: 7:00 AM - 7:00 PM Sunday: 9:30 AM - 5:30 PM (beginning May 23rd)



· Custom Homes

· Renovations · General Construction Clifford McKenna 156 Halliday Road Belfast, PEI

T: 902.659.2188 F: 902.659.2526



Design & Consulting Homes, Cottages, Additions

> Kevin Jeffrey kjeffreysolar@gmail.com (902) 314-3078









Your Local Real Estate Office www.LivethePEIdream.com Phone 902.218.0496





REPAIRS TO ALL MAKES & MODELS Doug Panting

WOOD ISLANDS PEL COA 1BO

BUS • (902) • 962 • 2057 RES • (902) • 838 • 4162

Winter Spring Summer or Fall - All you have to do is call! All Season Yard Care

Grass Cutting, Rototilling, Mulching, Cottage Maintainance Home & Garden Recycling and Oversize Scrap Removal Firewood Delivery Chopping Stacking. Snow removal Interior and Exterior Painting, Mowing, Spring & Fall Cleanup

Wayne Acorn, Cell (902) 969-4772 Land Line (902) 962-2693 wayne.gail@hotmail.com

J.E.M. Electric Carries a complete line of Generac auto-start, standby generator units, portable and pressure washer Generac units also available. Generlink (meter base hookups). Complete electrical service. Call Erwin at:

902-626-9849 or 902-659-2872 Email: jemelectric@pei.aibn.com



Tommy Byrne, Licensed Plumber Home: (902) 659-2104 Cell: (902) 393-5867 (902) 659-2052

137 Pinette Rd. Belfast, PE COA 1AO





1800 Point Prim Road Belfast C0A 1A0 (902) 659-2851 Open May 1st - October 31st Off Season (902) 659-2524 Facebook Page Kro In The Skye Art Studio krointheskye@hotmail.com krointheskye.com







WM Services and Painting PAINTING . PROPERTY CARE . HANDYMAN SERVICES

Keir White keir@wmservices.ca

Discover our Island. Experience the Best!

CHARTER & ADVENTURE | OUT | emerit.ca

Shore Excursions & Tours

Breweries & Distilleries

Mussels & Music

Land of the Scots

Lighthouses & Wine

Lord Selkirk's Belfast

Anne "Our Beloved Redhead"

Red Sands & Confederation Bridge

902-969-4798

Airport & Charter Services

Corporate, Private, Family,

Sporting Teams, Wedding

Groups, Parties, Festivals,

Events, and more ..

National Designation

TCP (Tour Guide)



East isle property services

GG AUTOWORKS

Automotive Repair Gordon Gay Owne

422 Newtown Rd Belfast PE C0A1A0

Shop: 902-659-2752 Cell: 902-626-7123

Auto Sales, New Tire Sales, Undercoating & Oil Changes

Firewood: Sales and delivery of all types of firewood. Landscaping: Spring and fall clean up, decorative concrete, pavers, tree removal, forest thinning, hard & soft landscape,

fence post install, lawn care trimming, pruning & cutting Carpentry: Decks, fences, floors, ceramics, windows and doors, Cottage upkeep. Handyman services.

Call Jason Macdonald 902-659-2112

Terry Huestis Painting and Renovations

Call Terry 902-394-1870 or 902-651-2146



Wood Islands and Area Development Corporation

www.woodislands.ca 902-962-3761



www.paulevtours.com

Bryson Family Bakery Owner Katherine Bryson

1705 Iona Rd., Belfast, PE 902-326-8677 brysonfamilybakery@gmail.com www.brysonfamilybakery.ca

Subscribe to Our Weekly Breadbox Bread, Cakes and Pastries Pick-up, Delivery or Catering





BUILDING & REMODELING SPECIALISTS Your local, full-service contractor Our Specialties Include: Additions • Kitchen & Bath Renovations

Siding, Windows & Doors, Molding & Hardwood Floo Decks & Patios

Roofing



Advanced Nursing Foot Care

Nail clipping, callus removal, Diabetic foot care, ingrown toenails. Services provided in your home at your convenience.

Contact Mary Alice McKenna for more info.

902-326-9454 Call or text

Rural Municipality of Belfast - Meet Your Council:

Deputy Mayor - Virginia Cook Mayor - Garth Gillis Councillor - Lynn Docherty Grants Committee Chair - Councillor Billy Gamble Councillor - Mary Mecher-Carlson Gas Tax Committee Chair - Councillor Andy Henry Councillor - Joanne Vessey

Chief Administrative Officer - Bob Brooks

Check out our Website for Contacts, Meeting Times/Dates, Agendas, Notices and Note our new meetings location at the Upstairs Wood Island Meeting Hall.

www.ruralmunipalityofbelfast.com



Caring for the environment like our lives depend on it, because they do!



Become a member today: bawgpei@gmail.com Volunteer opportunities open to everyone



Brian Thomson

Call or text: 902-218-3784 6 Morrison's Beach Road thomsonelectricpei@gmail.com South Pinette, PE COA 1RO

Providing Modern Electric Solutions

Nicholson Industries

Do you have any old vehicles or machinery that you don't use? Call for a price. You'll probably be surprised! Yard is open for whitegoods and scrap.

902-620-9335

902-659-2457

The Point Prim Market

Local Artisans, Bakers and Farmers showcasing their best!

Saturdays 12:00 – 4:00 (weather permitting)

Look for us on Facebook!





Your Belfast Lions Club



		Phone		
	Name	Home	Mobile	E-mail
Moir, Dan	King Lion	902-659-2267		
Gosselin, Victor	Treasurer	902-659-2749	902-218-3412	vr.gosselin@outlook.com
Carey, Dan	Secretary	902-659-2730	778-988-4403	dandyman@telus.net
Cooper, David	New Members & Cash Draw	902-659-2931	902-970-7415	coopersredwhite@gmail.com
Kliner, Henry	Newsletter & Calendars	902-659-2447	902-978-2447	henry@henrykliner.com
Beck, Jeff		902-659-2111	902-394-4612	Jeffrey.beck@hotmail.com
Compton, Russ			902-361-2195 (work)	rcompton@norcanmarine.com
Dollar, Ernie		902-659-2830	403-991-6823	erniedollar@gmail.com
Gerritsen, Scott		902-659-2647	902-626-7607	scott.gerritsen@bellaliant.net
Larsen, Rod		902-659-2495		
MacKenzie, Douglas		902-659-2789	902-394-0669	douglas@gillislodge.com
Mackenzie, Ross		902-659-2668	902-393-7016	p_rmackenzie@pei.sympatico.ca
MacKinnon, Neil		902-659-2535		
Morrison, Erwin		902-659-2872	902-626-9849	erwin@jemelectricpei.com
Nicholson, Clifford				
Panton, Wayne		902-659-2893	902-969-7413	
Ward, Tom			902-940-0527	505roseberry@gmail.com



Newsletter Information and Guidelines

For all ads, submissions, comments and suggestions, please use *ONLY* BelfastNewsletter@outlook.com.

Community service announcements are included at no charge and should generally be limited to a maximum of a quarter page (~30 lines / 300 words). Larger community notices may be included *if* space permits.

* The Belfast Lions Newsletter is a community service of the Belfast Lions Club. Content or opinions expressed in the newsletter are not necessarily those of the Belfast Lions Club, the Editor, Advertisers and/or associated organizations. We reserve the right to edit for content, length, size and/or to choose not to accept any and/or all submission(s) without prejudice.

Deadline for next newsletter is September 24th, 2021 at 6:00 PM.

E-mail: BelfastNewsletter@outlook.com